

II. LANGUAGE: (2.5pts)

Part 1: Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

Question 11. A. valley B. complex C. landscape D. restore

Question 12. A. management B. doctorate C. qualification D. confidence

Part 2: Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

Question 13. _____ education is a popular option for school-leavers who don't go to university.

A. Vocational B. Academic C. Secondary D. Formal

Question 14. Students should give _____ to alternative methods for preserving historic sites in their local areas.

A. chance B. voice C. speech D. offer

Question 15. Viet Nam is one of the countries that have _____ preserved many traditional performing art forms.

A. successive B. successful C. successfully D. successively

Question 16. _____ talked with my teacher helped me understand the lesson better.

A. Had B. Having C. Have D. Has

Question 17. Peter created a website _____ more information about local historical sites to visitors.

A. to give B. giving C. give D. gave

Question 18. Nam regretted not having _____ the university entrance exam.

A. taking B. take C. took D. taken

Question 19. Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word **CLOSEST** in meaning to the underlined word in the following sentence.

To prepare for a job interview, you should jot down your **qualifications**, work experience as well as some important information about yourself.

A. what you have experienced C. your own qualities in real life
B. your bio data and special qualities D. what you have earned through study

Question 20. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word(s) **OPPOSITE** in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following sentence.

All the buildings are well **preserved** as they are kept in their original state.

- A. abandoned B. renovated C. destroyed D. maintained

READING (2,5 marks)

Part 1: Read the following passage carefully and then choose the best option to fit each numbered blank (from 21 to 25).

GAP YEAR

In the professional or career world, a gap year is a year before going to college or university and after finishing high school or (21) _____ a year off before going into graduate school after completing a bachelor as an undergraduate. (22) _____ this time, students may engage in advanced academic courses, extra-academic courses and non-academic courses, such as yearlong pre-college math courses, language studies, learning a trade, art studies, volunteer work, travel, internships, sports and more. Gap years are sometimes considered a way for students to become independent and learn a great deal of (23) _____ prior to engaging in university life.

Australians and New Zealanders have a tradition of travelling overseas independently (24) _____ a young age. In New Zealand, this is known as “doing an OE” (Overseas Experience). Sometimes, an OE is limited to one year, but often Australians and New Zealanders will remain overseas for three to five years, with many working short-term in service industry jobs to fund their continuing travels. Europe and Asia are popular destinations for doing an OE. In Australia, through exchange programmes and benefits for youth, there are so many opportunities for a young person to broaden their (25) _____ through travel in a gap year.

21. A. take B. to take C. taking D. taken
22. A. During B. When C. While D. By
23. A. responsible B. responsibility C. irresponsible D. irresponsibility
24. A. at B. on C. in D. for
25. A. head B. mind C. brain D. memory

Part 2: Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions (from 26 to 30).

Located in the heart of the UNESCO-listed Phong Nha-Ke Bang National Park in Vietnam's Quang Binh province, Hang Son Doong is one of the most captivating destinations that can be experienced in Southeast Asia.

Translated as Mountain River Cave, it was first discovered in 1990 by Ho Khanh, a local farmer who was seeking shelter from a passing storm in the jungle. Unfortunately, Ho Khanh lost his bearings during his return, and the exact location of the cave remained lost for 18 years. In 2008 while hunting for food he stumbled across the entrance again, and returned the following year with Howard and Deb Limbert from The British Vietnam Caving Expedition Team.

In 2013, **It** was opened to the public for the first time, with the adventure tour company Oxalis running the exclusive five-day expedition. Limiting the tour to only one operator has protected the cave from mass development. Only 10 customers per departure are permitted. Tours run once per week between February to August per year.

Despite the physical demands guests are perfectly cared for, two caving experts, three local guides, two chefs, two park rangers and 20 porters join every expedition. The scale of the operation is phenomenal, and this ensures everyone's safety and **welfare**, along with the preservation of the cave, is looked after with expert precision.

(Adapted from *sondoongcave.info*)

26. How did Ho Khanh rediscover the entrance to Hang Son Doong in 2008?

- A. While exploring the jungle for rare plants
- B. During a storm while seeking shelter
- C. While hunting for food
- D. By following the British Vietnam Caving Expedition Team

27. How many customers are allowed per departure on the Hang Son Doong expedition?

- A. 5
- B. 10
- C. 15
- D. 20

28. Which of the following does the word "**it**" in paragraph 3 refer to?

- A. The British Vietnam Caving Expedition Team
- B. Hang Son Doong

C. The adventure tour company Oxalis

D. The jungle

29. Which of the following is the word “**welfare**” in paragraph CLOSEST in meaning to?

A. Prosperity

B. Security

C. Well-being

D. Conservation

30. What is the main idea conveyed in the passage?

A. The discovery and exploration of Hang Son Doong cave by a local farmer.

B. The role of the British Vietnam Caving Expedition Team in cave exploration.

C. The exclusive and limited operation to protect and preserve Hang Son Doong.

D. The overall impact of mass development on Phong Nha-Ke Bang National Park

IV. WRITING: (2pts)

PART 1 Choose the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction (0,5 pt).

31. Using social media is a good way introducing local heritage to the world.

A

B

C

D

32. My parents were proud of having chose the best school in the area for me.

A

B

C

D

PART 1: Finish each of the following sentences in such a way that it means the same as the sentence printed before it. (1pt)

33. My brother wrote his first travel book after he had returned from Japan.

→ Having

34. Since Phong achieved excellent grades at school, he improved his chances of getting into a top university.

→ Having

35. Minh wanted to give more information about local historical sites to visitors, so he created a website.

→ Minh created a website

36. The last person who leaves the room must turn off the lights.

→ The last person